
IES Upplands Väsby News V.40
Dear all,
On Monday, the students in grades 8 and 9 listened to a lecture about
ANDT. What is important in this area, is that all students have the right to
a health-promoting school
environment that is free
from alcohol, drugs, doping
and tobacco, and
characterised by good
relationships with peers and
teachers. The students also
have the right to have
education where issues
related to tobacco, alcohol,
drugs and doping are
integrated into various
subjects to get a more
complex picture of these
areas.

On Tuesday we had a student council where we spent our time discussing
the fun theme days that we hold in our school throughout the year. The
students wish to continue with fun days and like the opportunity to dress
up in fun outfits. We also discussed how we could use some of these days
for charitable organisations, and concluded that in the future we should

choose charities to support and
try to raise money for them.

Of course we celebrated
cinnamon bun day the 4th of
October, after our students had
eaten their food.
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There are now only 3 weeks left before the autumn break. During the
autumn break, IES Upplands Väsby will offer "Lovskola" for students in
year 9 who are at risk of not being eligible for gymnasium after they
complete Year 9. Those students who will be offered "Holiday school", a
separate letter will be sent out, to parents, from Ms Marshall our Academic
Manager. It is important that this is signed as soon as possible and sent
back to the school.

This year's Halloween festivities will soon be underway. We will be having a
dressing up day for all students and staff on the last day of school before
autumn holiday 28th of October. On this day students can come in
Halloween costumes, but please note we will not accept any masks,
weapon accessories, or offensive and discriminatory outfits of any kind.
Next Friday, 14th October we will raise awareness of the Rosabandet
campaign and encourage students and staff to wear pink for the day.

The students will have lessons as normal up to lunch time, where they will
have some Halloween themed lessons in the afternoon during their normal
scheduled hours.

On Friday 21st of October the school is closed for all students and fritids.
All IES Schools will have a Regional conference. We will welcome two other
schools into IES Upplands Väsby this year, IES Sigtuna and IES Värmdö.
During this day, our teachers will work collaboratively on grade integrity,
developing teaching in accordance with the new updated curriculum LGR22, as
well as focussing on sharing good practice when working towards our school
goals - 1, Peace and Calm within the classrooms and around the school. 2,
Challenging work for students in the classroom. 3, A Clean and Tidy school
environment.

Autumn Academics At IES Upplands Väsby

Year 9 have been completing a skills passport in preparation for their final year project. In
woodcraft, they have been creating nail art to practice their hammering skills, finishing their
work with string art. In textiles, they have been learning a range of embroidery stitches and
demonstrating them by creating an embroidery piece.
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In Art, Year 4 students are working on a Mona Lisa parody project. They made a couple of
sketches with different ideas and now they are making the final drawing.

This week, in science, Year 3 worked with the theme Endangered Animals. The students

paired up and designed posters to raise awareness about these animals.

Fritids letter

Dear parents!

Autumn is finally here and it is getting colder outside. Remember that children should dress
for the weather. Hat and mittens are a must now because we are outdoors in the mornings.
The activities that we in fritids provide are really appreciated by the students here at IES
fritids. We post Pictures at IES upplands väsby fritids Facebook group where you can also
follow us and get an insight into how we work: Internationella engelska skolan Upplands
Väsby fritids

Förstärkt skolstart

3



Here is where you are going to get information about what they are doing in
förstärktskolstart
What is försärkt skolstart ?
“Förstärkt skolstart” means that fritids teachers and subject teachers, based on their
different competence, work together to make the students' school day as versatile and
Visual as possible.With more pauses, free play and fritids teaching included in the students'
school day, fritids and school gets a close collaboration that really benefits our students with
their learning and social interaction. We have four hours every week förstärkt skolstart in
year F-2

Important dates and times

21 October is fritids closed due to Regional conference

Week 44 is höstlov. Schools are closed but Fritids is open as
usual. You can apply for höslov from  on Schoolsoft.

Last day to apply is Friday 21/10

Phone: 0708432390
Fritids Coordinator of fritids: 0708432245

This is what we have planned for the next two weeks:

Week 41

Indoors Outdoors

Monday ● My body, My Choice (F-1) ● Boll Tennis

Tuesday ● Toiletroll bat craft (2-3) ● Crayon Rubbing

Wednesday ● Value bracalett ( F-1)

● Baking 4-6

● Panting in nature

Thursday ● Football Tournament 4-6

● Be an Author (2-3)

● Badminton
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Fritids Choice day

Week 42

Indoors Outdoors

Monday ● Clouds In The Sky (F-1) ● Bowling

Tuesday ● Spiderweb craft (2-3) ● Picasso Painting

Wednesday ● Music 4-6

● Autumn craft (F-1)

● Under the sea

Thursday ● Craft (4-6)
● Create a Comic! (2-3)

● Basket 21an

Friday Fritids Choice Day
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